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Dear Friends,

What an interesting and multifaceted term we have 
experienced. Others have written here about the effects 
of the COVID-19 pandemic on our programs and how we 
will diminish its negative consequences. Our preferred 
communication on this matter is by email and there will 
be periodic updates.

Meanwhile, our College community was saddened by the  
recent death of Ps Hal Oxley, the founder of the College 
and Life Ministry Church. Ps Hal passed away last Sunday 
week aged 103. He slipped away from this life in his 
sleep to a wonderful new life in the presence of God.

Ps Hal did not want any public memorial service, and so 
we held a brief reflection at Senior School Assembly on 
the extraordinary life of this extraordinary man, who was 
awarded the OBE for military service, and an Honorary 
Doctorate of Divinity from the International University in 
Delaware, USA.

Ps Hal was a recognised leader in the Australian Army, 
where he saw service in the Middle East and in the 
South Pacific regions, and held a posting to the position 
of Colonel while working with General MacArthur in 
the South Pacific at the end of World War II. He was a 
leader in business as a director of a public company 
overseeing eight factories in the manufacturing industry. 
He was a leader in Christian ministry, having established 
LMC and Oxley Christian College, a Bible College, the 
establishment of some 22 churches and a global network 
of Christian ministers. Having held these substantial 
positions of leadership, Ps Hal eventually wrote a book 
based on his experiences, Functional Leadership, which 
is available on Amazon.
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From the Principal

For all the accolades we could offer, Ps Hal would have 
none of it. He was a humble man who served God in 
his time. At his last talk with students at Oxley Christian 
College many years ago, Ps Hal concluded his speech 
with these words:

“Great it is to dream a dream,  
when you stand in youth, by life’s stream. 

But a greater thing, is to see life through,  
and say at the end – my dream came true.” 

We thank God for the life of this courageous and skilful 
man, and we recognise the gift he was to all who knew 
him. May our College that bears his name continue to be 
a place that honours his legacy and enjoys the grace and 
providence of God. 

As we move into the last week of term and into the 
Easter season, I commend our meditations on the gospel 
message, that God so loved the cosmos that He gave 
His only Son, so that whoever trusts in Him may have 
eternal life. He did not come to judge the world but to 
save it. One can only imagine His anguish in the garden 
of Gethsemane where those closest to Him could not 
stay awake and see what He was seeing. In these times, 
to stay awake with God and to the people who need Him 
the most, means standing with Him and seeing others as 
He sees them through the eyes of love and grace. In the 
inner stillness where this meditation leads us, the Spirit 
secretly anoints the soul and heals our deepest wounds. 

Warm regards, 
Douglas Peck
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So how do we defeat fear? Have hope, spread love,  
be of sound mind, try not to worry, speak truth, help a 
neighbour and share your toilet paper.

In the last decade, Christians have copped a great 
deal of criticism and been called all sorts of names. 
Yet it is my hope that in times like these, that by way 
of our actions, what it means to be Christian will 
genuinely be on display. Help those in need, comfort 
those who are anxious, provide food, employment, 
shelter to those in need. Run errands for those who 
can’t for themselves. Speak truth into the hype, sense 
into the confusion and declare peace into the storm. 

Practical things you can do to help children are:
1.	 Provide certainty in uncertain times, with facts.
2.	 Practice good hygiene.
3.	 Be careful with what news media your children are  

exposed to. Try to watch, listen or read it with them,  
so you are there for any questions they may have.

4.	 Keep a sense of humour and know humour can 
be a very effective coping mechanism.

5.	 Talk about your feelings – it can help you work 
through them.

6.	 Be polite, thankful and kind.
7.	 Keep living your life. Help your child to focus on 

the now and what they are doing today. These 
things are in their control – work hard at school, 
train for basketball... Continue their routine and 
enjoy the moments.

8.	 Work together – this is not a time to be selfish, 
but to work together and support one another.

May you draw upon God’s love and peace in this time.

Matt Daly 
Chaplain

Chaplain's Corner
Fighting Fear
It is tricky knowing how to respond appropriately 
when someone says “don’t panic”. It is like waving 
a red rag to a bull. Our response might be: “Well I 
wasn’t panicking, until you told me not too! What 
should I not be panicking about right now?” We have 
seen it in the media, in shopping centres, on social 
media and in the community. When a crisis, such as 
coronavirus, descends upon us there is a wide range 
of reactions. 

I have seen and heard it all this last week. From students, 
bless their hearts, purposely giving one another high 
fives so they can speed up a school shutdown and go 
on early holiday, to staff sharing toilet paper rolls with 
one another because they are out, and to hearing 
that some in the United States think Australians have 
resorted to eating koalas because of the virus! I’ve 
also heard that in nine months time we will have a new 
baby boom and by 2033 the new generation will be 
known as the Quaranteens! It is good to keep a good 
sense of humour about it all, otherwise I can imagine 
we could all let the weight of things drag us down.

The coronavirus, of course, is a serious matter and 
I praise God for strong leadership in our country 
and for those in our society seeking to do the right 
thing. In recent weeks, around the water cooler, terms 
such as flattening the curve have become a regular 
expression, while we do what we can as a community, 
to protect those most vulnerable, the elderly, the 
sick and those with pre-existing conditions. Whether 
closing down meetings, events, sports codes and the 
like is the right move, we may never know, but uniting 
behind a common enemy, such as we see today, 
would not have been seen before in my lifetime. 

The greater enemy we fight right now, however, is not 
named coronavirus or COVID-19. It is named Fear. 
So the question is, how do I fight fear? I have felt 
it briefly at times myself this week and fought it off.  
I have sensed it in my children and in the community. 

I discovered the answer as I reached out to a neighbour 
on Sunday afternoon. She became emotional as I 
gave her my mobile number and encouraged her to 
call me if she needed to talk or if I could run an errand 
for her at any time. She said “Matt, I’m going to call 
my friend in Sydney and tell her that her prayer was 
answered through you.” The answer was love. 

1 John 4:18 says, There is no fear in love. But 
perfect love drives out fear. In these difficult times, 
we all need a listening ear and to know we each 
care. And ultimately, that God’s love for us brings an 
indescribable peace.

2 Timothy 1:7 encourages us further; For God has not 
given us the spirit of fear; but of power, and of love, 
and of a sound mind.

And Matthew 6:27 says, Can any one of you by 
worrying add a single hour to your life?
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Senior School
2020 is not likely to be a year quickly forgotten. Bushfires, 
dust storms, muddy rain, early closure of swimming 
sports, athletics cancellation, and now COVID-19, the 
start of this year has been unprecedented.

Over the weekend we saw eerie spectacles of 
sporting events without crowds due to the crowd limit 
recommendation of 500. Prime Minister Morrison also 
discussed the advantages of continuing with school and 
the potential risks of overreacting. 

In line with this, the Executive team will continue to 
evaluate each event on the Oxley schedule, including 
camps, excursions, incursions, and the like. Consideration 
will be given not only to whether an event can proceed but 
also whether the event can be modified to substantially 
achieve the educational outcomes, given limitations of 
our current situation. 

We realise cancellations including City Cite, Year 7 and 
8 Camps, Leadership Conference and excursions are 
significant and decisions are not taken lightly. However, 
we will continue to prayerfully and rationally review each 
event and respond in a manner that we believe best 
protects the interests and health of our families.

Shifting our thinking, as a society, from how do I avoid 
catching it to how do I avoid spreading it is valuable. 
Measures commonly used for mitigating influenza are 
equally relevant for coronavirus and have been relayed 
to students, including correct hand washing procedures, 
avoiding unnecessary physical contact and remaining at 
home if unwell, to recover and to protect others. This is 
consistent with Prime Minister Morrison’s statement on 
‘social distancing measures’ and we know that this will 
also be reinforced at home.

Many questions have ensued about steps the College will 
take in regard to potential closure. While we are currently 
remaining open for normal classes, it is important to 
acknowledge this is an evolving scenario. Planning is 
well underway for the remote delivery of your child’s 
education should that become necessary. 

Potential online delivery will never be the same 
standard as our high quality face to face model, but we 
believe we can provide a viable curriculum in spite of 
external factors. The availability of SEQTA as a Learning 
Management System together with the Surface Pro as 
the basis of our Digital Technology Platform leave us well 
placed to move to an online model. For subjects with a 
large practical component, this may be very challenging.

We have recently seen great examples of mateship, 
putting others first and trust, together with a unity, 
which includes our government, which has been quite 
extraordinary. These qualities, together with our faith in 
a good God, will continue to carry us through whatever 
the future may hold for us. The book of Isaiah talks about 
a particularly tough time in the history of Israel but is 
laden with verses full of trust, faith and hope. 

Isaiah 41:10 

So do not fear, for I am with you;
do not be dismayed, for I am your God.

I will strengthen you and help you;
I will uphold you with my righteous right hand.

 Greg Barker 
Deputy Principal – Head of Senior School

Junior School
There is never a dull moment in the life of a school! Whilst 
maintaining a sense of routine and calm in this unique 
time, staff are proactive in providing to students factual 
and age-appropriate information about health and 
hygiene, teaching children positive preventive measures 
to minimise potential anxiety around COVID-19. 

Staff are actively caring for and educating the students 
in their class. Students are finding joy in learning and 
being connected to their peers in somewhat different 
ways than before. What a delight it is to see life go on in 
our beautiful environment. 

We are celebrating a wonderful term of learning in all 
areas of the curriculum. Despite the disruptive start to 
the year, we witness strong connections to school, peers 
and teachers, coupled with an active appreciation of 
God’s blessings. This is worth acknowledging! We know 
that a positive learning experience paves the way to 
future success and progress.

Parents and students are reminded that during the first 
week only of Term 2, students may continue wearing 
their summer uniform if weather permits. The student 
uniform standards on pages 12 and 13 of the Student 
Diary provide clear guidelines. Please check the hemline 
of winter skirts, which must be between 5cm and 10cm 
below the bottom of the knee cap when the student is 
standing with head straight. We appreciate your support 
to comply with our Student Uniform Policy and Standards. 

We take this opportunity to also remind parents about 
the guidelines for boys’ haircuts. The guidelines on page 
13 of the Student Diary state that: Hair must be trimmed 
so that it is kept off the eyebrows, face, ears and shirt 
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collar and should not be cut closer than level 3. Please 
ensure you communicate these specific details to your 
hairdresser!

School photos will be taken on Tuesday 21 April. 
Information about the ordering process has been sent 
home this week. Please ensure students are at school on 
time on the morning so that they do not miss out on 
having their class and individual photo taken.

Families will be looking forward to a pause from the 
usual routine to enjoy precious family time during the 
term break. Wondering how to engage in some family 
fun these holidays, as well as reduce screen time? Why 
not try some of these fun and relaxing activities:

•	 Create a prayer journal and pray for family and friends.
•	 Listen to music.
•	 Play board games or complete a 1000-piece jigsaw.
•	 Visit a local playground and enjoy the fresh air.
•	 Take a picnic to the beach or the bush.
•	 Teach your child to construct something from recycled 

materials.
•	 Plant herbs or vegetables in the garden.
•	 Build an inside fort or cubby house.
•	 Bake and give a treat to a neighbour or friend.
•	 Write a letter to a family member.
•	 Perform simple kitchen science experiments using 

ingredients in the home.

Thank you to our students, staff and parents for a 
wonderful Term 1. We bless you to be attentive to God’s 
presence and sacrifice as you reflect upon the true 
meaning of Easter. May you be filled with hope in and 
love for our Lord Jesus Christ.

Jesus said to her, I am the resurrection and the life. The 
one who believes in Me will live, even though they die; 
and whoever lives by believing in Me will never die. Do 
you believe this? John 11:25-26 (NIV)

 Sharee Gaiser 
Head of Junior School 

What Did You Do at School Today?

Prep
Wow! We have had an incredible few weeks in Prep. 
One of our favourite learning experiences was our visit 
to the Enviro Barn. As a year level, we excitedly explored 
the pond, gardens and vegetable patches. We loved 
spending time with our friends from the other Prep 
classes and learning about the environment. We are now 
looking forward to sharing our experience with others 
through illustrations and words. 

Year 1
The students have been exploring their identity and 
recording their understanding of themselves using a 
mind map, highlighting important facets of their lives. 
They have discovered many patterns in our school 
environment, finding patterns everywhere! Investigating 
shape, number, letter and colour patterns is fun. We 
created a snake, giving it a patterned body of our choice, 
showing that we understand repeating patterns.

Year 2
We love spending time with our Buddies. The Buddy 
program aims to create stronger bonds and interactions 
between year levels. This year, Year 2 is paired with Year 
6. We are enjoying getting to know our Buddies through 
fun and interactive activities. This week we had our first 
Buddy Chapel for the year. Ollie and Polly also made a 
special visit to Chapel!

Year 3
We have been enjoying reading fiction and non-fiction 
books and expanding our knowledge of a range of topics. 
We have activated our background knowledge and 
made connections to help us understand the meaning 
of the texts read. It’s been fun exploring 2D shapes and 
learning how to describe their properties. Is a circle a 
regular or an irregular shape? Can you work it out? Ask 
any Year 3 student!

Year 4
Did you know that writers use special techniques to 
convey their opinion in a powerful way? When writing 
persuasive texts, we are not only stating our opinion, but 
supporting it using facts, examples and reasons. We have 
explored different persuasive techniques, such as using 
an endorsement, phoney statistic, or an expert opinion 
to convince our reader. We now recognise the techniques 
advertisers use to lure us and are too wise to be tempted 
by these tricks.

Year 5
What an amazing fortnight it has been. It was wonderful 
to step back in time and play the role of children of the 
1850s when in Sovereign Hill. Learning how they lived 
and how tough life was gave us a deeper appreciation 
for all we have. Camp highlights included watching 
confectionery being made, exploring the diggings, 
panning for gold and participating in the School’s 
Program. Turn to pages 5 and 6 for great photos!

Year 6 
In History, we are enjoying learning about the Australian 
Government and the history of voting and completing 
pretend votes to understand how elections are run. It is 
interesting to learn about the change in voting laws over 
time and how the process is becoming fairer for all. In 
Maths, we have learnt about patterns in numbers and 
shapes. Make sure you ask us what the differences are 
between triangular and square numbers and what they 
can look like as a picture! 

Written by Trinity and Tirion (6W)

School Banking
The health, safety and wellbeing of our college community 
is our first priority. Due to the developing situation with 
COVID-19, School Banking has been temporarily paused 
from 20 March 2020 until the start of Term 2. Please 
don’t bring your deposit book to school. We will notify 
you when school banking will recommence. 
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Year 5 Camp - Sovereign Hill
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Junior Sport
Interschool Swimming

Throughout Term 1, selected Year 3 - 6 students have 
been given the opportunity to participate in Interschool 
Swimming events. At the Mooroolbark District Swimming 
Trials, 20 students participated in two events each, with 
students placing 1st or 2nd progressing to the Yarra 
Division Swimming Competition.

We had 12 students advance to the Yarra Division 
Swimming Competition. We also filled four relay teams, 
including the 11 year old boys 4x50m Freestyle Relay, 
12/13 year old girls 4x50m Freestyle Relay, 12/13 year 
old boys 4x50m Medley Relay and 12/13 year old 
girls 4x50m Medley Relay. Each relay was successful in 
progressing to the next stage, placing 1st or 2nd.

The next level was the Eastern Metropolitan Regional 
Competition on 13 March at Ringwood Aquanation. 
Elvin Pan (4B) received a medal for placing 2nd in the 
50m Breaststroke. The 11 year old Boys Freestyle Relay 
team also finished in 3rd place.

Lucas, Tom, Elvin and Sanaa 3rd place in the 11 year old 4x50m Freestyle

The following students represented Oxley Christian 
College in Interschool Swimming events:

Mooroolbark District
Lincoln Johnston (3A), Leah Chen (3B), Joe Powell (3B)

Donny Lian (5R), Miranda Swyny (5R)

Charlotte Geoghegan-Biggar (6K),  
Kailtyn Huynh (6W), Anna Yuriev (6W)

Yarra Division
Amelia McLeod (4K), Elizabeth Pham (4B)

Eastern Metropolitan Region
Elvin Pan (4B), Weylen Truong (4K)

Piper Corrigan (5M), Sanaa Geisler (5R), Lucas Mann 
(5R), Mason Trevena (5R), Tom Weighell (5R),

Isabella Collins (6K), Elena He (6W),  
Lucy Weighell (6W)

Congratulations to all students who competed in these 
events! Thank you for representing Oxley Christian 
College with outstanding effort and sportsmanship.

Years 3-6 House Athletics Carnival
On Tuesday 10 March, students competed in the Year 
3-6 House Athletics Competition. With perfect weather, 
students were tasked with throwing, jumping, running 
and working in groups to help their House earn as many 
points as possible.

Zion Crusaders (Blue House) finished in first place with 
887 points. Tabor Trojans (White House) placed second 
on 692 and Gibeon Warriors (Red House) placed third 
with 672 points.

Blue House named winner for 2020

The following students were successful in breaking one 
of the Junior School records:

Joshua Beyer (3B) Year 3 Boys 200m
Caleb Waldrom (3A) Year 3 Boys Shot Put
Jedd Reardon (3B) Year 3 Boys Discus
Joshua Lynch (4B) Year 4 Boys 1500m
Jasmine Jones (4K) Year 4 Triple Jump
Charlotte Marshall (6K) Year 6 Girls Long Jump

Two students from each year level are recognized for 
their success in the individual events. The year level 
champions include:

Year 3 Joshua Beyer (3B), Acacia Connelly (3B)
Year 4 Jasmine Jones (4K), Charlie Piper (4B), 
Year 5 Lucas Mann (5R), Ava McGregor (5M)
Year 6 Hayley Graham (6W), Anthony Tartaglia (6W)

Congratulations to all students for your participation and 
efforts on the day!

Archer in the 1500m race
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Hayley, Anna and Mia celebrating their success together

Joe throwing the discus

 Jordan diving to finish the year 6 Captain Ball event

 

Lucas, Dami and Levi leading the 100m Sprint

Nifemi in the Year 5 Triple Jump

Josh, Jesse and Matthew celebrating after their event

Joshua Gashck 
Junior School Physical Education Teacher

Senior Sport
EISM Division 3 Swimming Carnival

It was a great outcome for Oxley at this year's EISM 
Division 3 Swimming Carnival that took place on 
Thursday 12 March at Aquanation in Ringwood. Oxley 
won all four trophies on offer, including overall winners! 
The trophies included best boys team, best girls team, 
most improved school and overall winner of the carnival.

Our Swimming Captains for 2020, James and Erin with the trophies Oxley won 
at this year’s EISM Division 3 Swimming Carnival 
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Our greatest competition at the event came from Mount 
Scopus, but by winning the Girls U/16, U/15, U/14, 
Boys Open, U/6 and U/14, Oxley made it impossible for 
Mount Scopus to catch us. Our swimmers did a great 
job competing at the carnival. Other schools were Rudolf 
Steiner, Alphington, King David and Nunawading, in a 
well organised event. 

Congratulations to all our swimmers for this outstanding 
result. We have students who are now in the next level 
of Championships. However, the EISM Swimming 
Championships that were to take place on Monday 23 
March have been cancelled by the EISM due to the 
COVID-19 virus. Students and parents will be notified 
during Term 2, if they are able to reschedule the event. 

The Oxley Swimming Team in front of Aquanation in Ringwood after their wins

Frederik Kotzé  
Head of Sport 

Music
As we head toward the end of Term 1, we acknowledge 
the hard work and dedication of our music students 
both in private lessons and in our ensemble rehearsals. 
Students have started the year particularly well and, as 
always, there is much joy and camaraderie in the BPAC. 
What a pleasure it is to work with these students. 

We held our annual Senior Ensemble Workshop on 
Saturday 14 March. A lot was achieved in preparation 
for upcoming ensemble performances. A workshop such 
as this is equivalent to three weeks of regular rehearsals, 
and therefore assists us greatly during Term 1, when 
students are involved in other events.

We are currently preparing Term 2 timetables and they 
will be sent to students in the last week of Term 1. A 
reminder that at least six weeks’ notice, prior to the end 
of term, must be given if any student wishes to withdraw 
from lessons. 

If students have any questions about our performing 
arts, they are welcome to see Mrs Peacock in the BPAC.

Angela Peacock   
Performing Arts & Events Administrator 

Year 9 City Cite
On Monday morning, after only four days of the City 
Cite program, I had the tough task of announcing to our  
Year 9s, “Today will be our last day at City Cite”.

Many students have reflected on the fact that City Cite 
is spoken of by so many as one of the best things in 
all of Senior School life at Oxley, and how they feel so 
upset, frustrated, sad, disappointed and even angry. The 
opportunities that City Cite offers our Year 9s are unlike 
any other program. So I empathise with their feelings of 
loss, and I know from experience that their feelings are 
genuine and valid.

The time our Year 9s spend in the city typically gives 
them exposure to the ‘big real world’ and helps them put 
into perspective events of our own day-to-day lives. In a 
way, this experience of terminating the City Cite program 
has also given our students this opportunity, when we 
consider how other people are also being affected in 
significant and tragic ways. Our feelings of the loss of 
such an important time in our secondary schooling life 
are put into perspective as we empathise, in some form, 
with the loss others are also feeling.

So whilst on one hand we continue to hold onto our very 
real emotions and feelings, on the other hand we can to 
begin to bounce back, recognise this as an opportunity 
to practice resilience and choose to find the positives 
that are hidden within this unexpected turn of events. 

I want to thank all the Oxley staff and leadership for their 
support, concern and care for our Year 9s. Especially 
those who have spent time either in the city, or this week 
in the classroom, assisting with the completion of the 
projects in a revised format. A display of photos taken 
during our short time can be found on page 10.

Tim Eddy 
Year 9 Coordinator

Senior School Maths Club
The After School Maths Club is a mathematical support 
group which aims to aid and support senior students (Year 
7-12) of all ability. The group aims to provide extra help 
to students willing to put the time in and who want to 
see their results improve. The sessions are run weekly on 
Wednesday afternoons from 3.30pm to 4.30pm in Room 
S1, by friendly and welcoming mathematics teachers. So, 
if you need mathematical support of any kind, this group 
will provide any necessary assistance. 

Jeanette Kotzé    
Senior School - Head of Mathematics
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Year 9 City Cite
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Parent Notices
Coronavirus Information

Up to date information and government links are now 
available on our website homepage oxley.vic.edu.au

Speed Limit
After a recent, avoidable 
motor vehicle accident on 
our property, a reminder 
to parents and other 
drivers – Please follow 
the speed limit on our 
property (20km per hour 
maximum) and never rush. 
Always make allowance 
for the time required to 
park and safely drop off or 
pick up your child(ren).

Please be courteous to all road users on our property and 
remember that our roads are shared spaces – children 
cross our roads. You should always be alert and watch 
out for children and other pedestrians.

Remember – if you do not follow the speed limit, you 
are breaking the law, as normal road rules apply on our 
property.

Thank you for your understanding and your commitment 
to keeping our property as safe as possible for our 
students.

Toilet Facilities for Parents

Parents / Carers are reminded that while you are on the 
College property, you may only use the toilets located at  
Visitor Reception in the Administration Building.

Uniform Shop

Please note that for hygiene purposes, the Uniform Shop 
is unable to take anymore secondhand clothing until 
further notice.

Andrew Holland   
Business Manager

Oxley Kids will soon be offering places for 2021. If you 
or a friend has a preschool child and you are interested 
in them attending Oxley Kids, call us (on 9727 9200) or 
email office@oxleykids.vic.edu.au for more information.

Kim Sopar 
Oxley Kids Director

https://www.oxley.vic.edu.au/


UNIFORM SHOP
Gate 7, 15-49 Old Melbourne Rd 

Ph:  9036 7359

Tuesdays & Thursdays (term time)
8.15am - 9.00am & 1.00pm - 4.30pm

Extend trading hours during  
Term break:

Thursday 9 April 10.00am - 4.00pm
Tuesday 14 April 8.15am - 4.30pm

Uniform regulations and price list are 
available at the Office or online at:

http://www.bobstewart.com.au

CLASSIFIEDS
The Oxley Classifieds are a 

convenient way to buy and sell items 
(directly related to the education of 

your child) such as textbooks, uniform 
and musical instruments.

To advertise or purchase  
second hand items:

http://online.oxley.vic.edu.au/
classifieds.php

username:  parent
password:  oxley

Notice Board	 2020 Calendar
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A DIVISION OF LIFE MINISTRY CENTRE LTD. OLD MELBOURNE RD CHIRNSIDE PARK, VIC, 3116.

15-49 Old Melbourne Rd, Chirnside Park, Victoria, 3116, Australia
Principal: Dr Douglas Peck
Business Manager: Mr Andrew Holland

ABN: 25 005 670 682 / 008

Ph: 03 9727 9900
email: office@oxley.vic.edu.au
International Ph: +61 3 9727 9900

CRICOS: 00331C

OXLEY POLICIES AND 
PROCEDURES

The College may, from time-to-
time, review and update various 

policies and procedures. Online / 
digital copies of College policies 

and procedures can be found on the 
Oxley website (under ‘Publications’), 

or on the Parent Portal (under the 
‘Docs’ tab) which is accessible from 

the College website

Mar Saturday 21 Mary Poppins Rehearsals (8.00am - 5.15pm, BPAC)

Friday 27 SCSM String Exams
Last Day Term 1

April Friday 10 Good Friday

Monday 13 Easter Monday (Student Free Day)

Tuesday 14 First Day Term 2

Thursday 16 Senior School Parent Teacher Interviews (TBC)

Saturday 18 Mary Poppins Rehearsals (8.00am - 5.15pm, BPAC)

Tuesday 21 College Photo Day

Wednesday 22 Year 7 Seminar
Senior School Parent Teacher Interviews (TBC)

May Tuesday 5 Mothers' Day Stall

Wednesday 6 Junior School House Cross Country

Fri-Sat 8-9 Music Camp (TBC)

Sunday 10 Mothers' Day

Tue-Thu 12-14 NAPLAN

Tuesday 19 Year 8 Seminar

Thursday 21 VCE Unit 1 and 3 Concert

Tuesday 26 Senior School House Cross Country

Wednesday 27 National Simultaneous Storytime

Jun Mon-Fri 1-5 Year 7- 11 Exams

Monday 8 Queen's Birthday Holiday (Student Free Day)

Wednesday 10 VCE GAT
Year 10 Program

Friday 12 Student Free Day – Correction Day

Saturday 20 Mary Poppins Rehearsals

Mon-Fri 22-26 Year 10 Work Experience

Mon-Tue 22-23 Year 9 Mock Elections

Friday 26 Last Day Term 2

Jul Monday 20 First Day Term 3

Saturday 26 Mary Poppins Rehearsals (8.00am - 5.15pm, BPAC)

Tuesday 28 Junior School Parent Teacher Interviews

Thursday 30 Junior School Parent Teacher Interviews

Friday 31 Mary Poppins Rehearsals

Aug Monday 3 Mary Poppins Technical Rehearsal

Tue 4 Mary Poppins Dress Rehearsal

Wed-Fri 5-7 Book Fair

Wed-Sat 5-8 Mary Poppins Production

Mon-Fri 10-14 International Week

FOLLOW US

Open 6.30am - 6.30pm  |  9727 9200

http://www.bobstewart.com.au
http://online.oxley.vic.edu.au/classifieds.php
http://online.oxley.vic.edu.au/classifieds.php
https://www.facebook.com/oxley.christian.college/
https://www.instagram.com/oxleychristiancollege/

